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19 June 2023 
 
 
 
 

By email: fyi-request-23079-7bed71c5@requests.fyi.org.nz 
 
 
 
Dear Frank 
 
Official information request for details on seismic building assessments for Civil 
Defence Emergency Control Centre  
 
I refer to your official information request dated 13 June 2023 for details on the seismic 
assessment of the building in which the Civil Defence Emergency Control Centre is located.  
 
Environment Canterbury do not hold the information you have requested, so we have 
transferred your request to the Ministry of Justice who manage the building the Emergency 
Control Centre is located in.  
 
In these circumstances, we are required by section 12 of the Local Government Official 
Information and Meetings Act to transfer your request.  
 
You will hear further from the Ministry of Justice concerning your request.  
 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 

 
 
 
Giles Southwell 
Director Corporate Services 
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